
CAPENHURST CE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

  NEWSLETTER 

26th September 2016 

It was lovely to see so many friends and families at the BBQ on Friday - I hope you enjoyed it! Don’t forget to join us on Friday 
morning for the Macmillan coffee morning and cake sale in the village hall from 10.30am.  
 
Kind regards, 
Mrs Green 

Dates and events - a few things for the calendar! 

Wednesday 28th September - RE conference, Mrs Arkell attending with 7 pupils from Class 4 

Thursday 29th Sept - Harvest Service, starting at 11am and led by the pupils and Jo  

Friday 30th Sept - Macmillan coffee morning, 10.30-11.30am 

Tues 11th Oct - Class 4 to Chester Cathedral for Pilgrim day 

Friday 14th Oct - School photographs 

Wednesday 19th Oct - Class 1 Family Lunch 

Wednesday 26th Oct and Thursday 27th Oct - Parents’ Evening 

Monday 31st Oct - Friday 4th Nov - Half term 

Wednesday 9th November - Class 2 Family Lunch 

Thursday 10th Nov - Class 4 trip to Houses of Parliament 

Friday 11th November - Cake Sale 

Wednesday 23rd November - Class 3 Family Lunch 

Tuesday 29th November - Internet Safety Roadshow, Mrs Ritson attending with 5 pupils from Class 4  

Wednesday 30th November - Class 4 Family Lunch 

Wednesday 30th November - Starlight clothing collection 

Wednesday 21st Dec - Whole school panto trip 

Thursday 22nd Dec - School breaks up for Christmas at 2pm. 

There will be more details sent home for the events as they become available and closer to taking place. Other dates will be 
added as they are set in the diary.  

Attendance 
Whole school    

attendance for the year 
to date is: 

97.9% 

Celebrations! 

Stars of the week  

Class 1: Freya Pace for her enthusiasm and contributions to school discussions.   

Class 2: Stephen Anderson for having a great attitude towards all of his work in particular reading. 

Class 3: Cobey Jones for listening carefully in class. 

Class 4: Alex Charalambides for his poetry recital. 

The Infant cup was awarded to Isla Griffin-Cowap for giving everything a try and for her enthusiasm 
during the sponsored walk. The Junior cup was awarded to Anna Fereday for being such a sensible, 
mature and kind member of Class 3. Well done to everyone who shared their news and achievements 
in assembly last week. 

Macmillan coffee morning 
We are looking forward to our Macmillan coffee morning on Friday and hope that you will join us from 10.30am in the village 
hall.  
Thank you to those of you who have volunteered to help; we have also had volunteers from the chapel in Ledsham and 
church so the morning will have a real community feeling about it. Pre-school have been invited to join us/help out as they 
can. For those bakers amongst you, cakes and biscuits will be needed for the morning; it would be helpful if they can be       
labelled with their ingredients so that anyone with allergies can make as informed a choice as possible. Could you let the  
office know if you are considering sending in cakes etc. so that we know if we need to ‘buy’ some - no one will be held to their 
offer if they are unable to bring something on the morning. Thank you for your support. 

ICT Acceptable Use Policy Agreements 
ICT Acceptable Use Policy Agreements were sent home on Friday. Please take the time to read through the agreement with 
your child to ensure that he/she understands what is expected of them. Please sign the form with your child and return to 
school as soon as possible. Thank you. 
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Sponsored Walk 
On Thursday last week we had our sponsored walk to help Carla Jones raise funds for her trip to Nepal as part of the    
Cheshire Fire Cadets Schools Project. This was a wonderful opportunity for everyone in the school community to come      
together to support Carla as she takes part in this project. Thank you to those families and friends who sponsored the         
children. We would be grateful if all sponsor money could be collected and brought into school this week, by Friday 30th   
September at the latest. More information is available at http://www.cheshirefire.gov.uk/young-people/cadets/nepal-school-
project  Thank you once again for your support.  

West Cheshire Foodbank 
We will continue to support the West Cheshire 
Foodbank this year. This week the Foodbank is 
particularly in need of instant coffee, tea, rice 
pudding and cereal. If you would like to donate 
items there is a collection box by the back door, 
or alternatively items can be brought into the 
school office.  

Golden Mile 
Don’t forget that you are all 
welcome to join us on  
Tuesdays from 3.10pm til 
3.30pm, weather permitting, 
to take part in the Golden 
Mile.  

School Dinners & Snacks 
The price of a school dinner for children 
in Classes 3 & 4 is £2.20 per day. 
Toast/half a bagel is 30p and a bacon 
butty (Fridays only) is 60p. Please send 
payment in a clearly marked envelope 
with your child’s name. Cheques should 
be made payable to “CWAC”. Thanks. 

Letters that were sent home last week: 

 Young Voices (Classes 3 & 4) 

 KS2 Clubs (Classes 3 & 4) 

 October Census Day Special Menu 

Open days for Reception 2017 
There are two sessions booked in for    
parents and families of children due to start 
school in September 2017. These are    
Friday 7th October at 10am and Monday 
10th October at 1.30pm. If you know of 
parents with children due to start in      
September 2017; please let them know 
about these sessions.  

Cross Country 
ESSAR West Cheshire Athletic Club Schools Cross Country Race Series 
2016/17 is held at Ellesmere Port Sports Village, Stanney Lane. Races Start at 
10am and are for children in Years 3 to 6.  
Dates of Fixtures:  
Saturday, October 8   Saturday, November 12 
Saturday, February 11   Saturday, March 4 
Please let us know if your child would like to attend. Further details can be  
obtained from Dennis Wall at West Cheshire AC. Tel: 0151 201 1254. Email: 
dennis.wall1@ntlworld.com 

School BBQ 
It was lovely to see so many of you at the BBQ on Friday; I hope you enjoyed the event. The children in Class 4 worked hard 
to prepare games for us to enjoy. The teddy’s name was Albus and was picked by Mrs Powell. The cake made by Jamee 
Jones’ auntie weighed 7lb 13oz and Mrs Guest was the closest with her guess. There were 193 sweets in the jar and Aidan 
Yates was the closest with a guess of 192! The bottle tombola sold out and raised £78; thank you to everyone who            
contributed to this stall. The sweet stall and raffle also proved very popular.  
In total, just under £400 was raised by school and Friends of Capenhurst. The primary reason for hosting the BBQ was to   
provide an opportunity for everyone in the school  community to come together and get to know each other. In this case, I 
think it was once again a success and will continue to form part of our start of year routines.  

The Hammond School Open Morning 
For anyone who maybe interested, we have been asked to share details of The Hammond School Open Morning which will 
be held on Saturday 1st October from 10am - 1pm. The Hammond is located on Mannings Lane in Chester (CH2 4ES). 

Data Collection Sheets  
Data collection sheets will be coming home with your child this week. Please ensure that you check this information carefully 
and return to school as soon as possible. It is important that our records are kept up to date and information is updated where 
necessary, particularly where contact numbers may have changed. Please sign and return the forms even if no changes are 
required. Thank you. 

Olympic & Paralympic Homecoming Parade 
A parade will take place in Northwich on Saturday 1st October, leaving Verdin Park at 12 noon led by a Brazilian samba band. 
On the open topped bus will be Olympic gold medal rower Matt Langridge and Paralympic silver medal cyclist Peter Mitchell.  


